
July 7, 2021 
Linda Gehrke, Regional Administrator 
Federal Transit Administration, Region X 
915 Second Avenue, Suite 3142 
Seattle, WA 98174-1002 

Re: Split Letter due to addition of ARP Act funding 

Dear Ms. Gehrke: 

This letter confirms agreement between TriMet, SMART, and C-TRAN on distribution of the Federal FY2021 
American Rescue Plan (ARP) Act funding, available to the Portland, OR-WA Urbanized Area. 

ARP Act funding is specific to Section 5307 and Section 5310. Distribution of these funds, and the purpose of 

this split letter, is shown in the chart below and each agency will spend and report funds in accordance with 

respective requirements. 

Section 5307 Section 5310 Total 

Agency Funds Funds Funds 

TriMet $289,101,869 $229,802 $289,331,671 

SMART $4,013,344 $3,173 $4,016,517 

C-TRAN $37,174,839 $63,202 $37,238,041 

Total $330,290,052 $296,177 $330,586,229 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Nancy Young-Oliver at Tri Met (503-
962-5875), Eric Loomis at SMART (503-570-1577), or Julie Syring at C-TRAN (360-906-7340).

TRl@MET 

Sam Desue Jr. 
General Manager 

SMART 

/)�.;-� 
Dwight Brashear 
Transit Director 
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